Minutes

Village of Spring Green Water & Sewer Committee

And Prairie Sanitary District Joint Meeting
Thursday, August 18, 2011
Held at Spring Green Village Office
154 N. Lexington Street
1. Eugene Hausner called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm.  Water & Sewer Committee members present: Eugene Hausner and Vern Demers. Mark Nelson was absent. Prairie Sanitary District members present: Jim Blau, Gene Dischler, and Doug Feiner. Others present:  Wendy Crary and Greg Wipperfurth.
2. Wendy Crary was appointed minute taker.

3. Motion by Feiner, second by Blau to approve minutes from the October 25, 2010 Joint Water & Sewer Committee and Prairie Sanitary District Meeting.  Motion passed with all in favor.

4. Review and approve agenda.  Motion by Demers, second by Feiner to approve the agenda.  Motion passed with all in favor.

5. Discussion and possible action regarding Prairie Sanitary District sewer billing for Woodbury Estates residents. Feiner stated, “We all know about Woodbury, with the exception of Demers”. Feiner continued by explaining that the Woodbury residents are not billed for their sewer based on the water meter. Woodbury residents only pay the minimum PSD billing for up to 8,100 gallons of sewage. It was also explained to Demers that there is not an exact way of knowing how much water is going to the sewer without putting another meter at each residence to meter what is going to the PSD. Woodbury residents share one sewer tank for all of the homes in that subdivision. Feiner stated, “It costs the PSD $1,200 annually for pumping the shared tank and we would like to have the Village pay for the cost to offset the adjustments of the PSD accounts in the Woodbury Subdivision”. Both committees discussed the Village potentially hooking Woodbury to the Village sewer system. Feiner said, “Paying for the annually pumping seems to be a viable option if the Village agrees”. Motion by Feiner, second by Dischler to have the Village of Spring Green schedule and pay for the pumping of the shared septic tank in Woodbury Subdivision twice a year and to have this matter reviewed by the Water & Sewer Committee and the Prairie Sanitary District in twelve months. Motion passed with all in favor.

6. Discussion and possible action regarding quarterly billing for Prairie Sanitary District. Both committees discussed and reviewed the 1996 agreement prepared by MSA. The committees also reviewed the quarterly billings the PSD receives from the Village. Dischler stated that after he reviewed the 1996 agreement he realized that the Village is charging the correct amounts per the agreement and that he had not realized this prior to looking through it a second time. Crary will review the 1996 agreement with the auditors during the 2011 annual audit. No action was necessary regarding this item. 

7. Adjournment.  Motion by Feiner, second by Blau to adjourn at 6:53 p.m.  Motion passed with all in favor.
